
An intent faculty listens to debate on one of several 
crucial questions brought before them last Tuesday. 
Matters brought before the group included the addition 
of students to the Professional Standards Committe, the 
composition of the President's priorities committe and 
the propriety of newsmen taping their meetings. 

Enrollment statistics 
released for fall '73 
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TRAIL 
On professional Standards: 

Faculty votes to exclude students 
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Recently released enrollment 
statistics for Fall 1973 show that 
the university has eight fewer 
full-time students than last year, 
but has boosted its total 
enrollment from 3,128 to 3,215. 

As of September 20, there 
were 2,689 full-time students 
and 526 part-time students 
enrolled in undergraduate 
school. This compares to 2,697 
full -time students and 431 
part-time students last fall. 

The total number of students 
this fall is 3,215, which is 87 
more than last fall. 

There are 592 new freshmen, 
266 of them males and 326 
females. In total, however, there 
are 100 more men than women. 

All the classes—freshmen, 
sophomores, juniors and 
seniors—are within 100 students 
of each other in size, but vary in 
the numbers of men in relation 
to women. 

According to admissions, UPS 
has students from all 50 states, 
as well as 27 foreign countries 
and four United States 
territories. 

Director of Admissions 
Edward P. Bowman feels the 
larger enrollment this year is due 
to the reports of contented 
students to those back home. 
The admissions program's 
"College Nites" in various cities 
have also helped to boost 
enrollment. 

Contrary to popular notion, 
Bowman said, this university is 
not over-enrolled. 

Admissions personnel state 
that they have just the 
enrollment they had wished for, 
and that UPS has always had a 
stable enrollment, as well as a 
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balanced budget. 
UPS never has found it really 

difficult to meet enrollment 
quotas, admissions officers said, 
and it is the only private school 
in Washington with these 
qualities. 

The admissions office, 
however, does not anticipate any 
increased growth in size and, 
therefore, it is not looking for a 
much increased enrollment in 
the future. 

President Philip Phibbs has 
said he believes private 
university enrollment will begin 
to decline after 1978. 

Ph ibbs told the faculty 
recently that enrollment at UPS 
is already declining, in the sense 
that the university is rejecting 
fewer and fewer students each 
year. 

The unofficial word, 
according to the president, is 
that UPS rejected only about 
100 students this year. The 
university may soon reach the 
zero-rejection state, Phibbs 
warned the faculty. 

Next week, on October 4 and 
5 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. both 
days, ASUPS primary elections 
will be held at the Student 
Center and on Union Avenue in 
the Central Kitchen, if 
volunteers are available. 

All voting will be done on 
.13M card/hand ballots. In order 
to vote, students willibbe  asked  to 
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by Rick Graham 

" I have difficulty trying to 
discover just where this thing 
cal led professional standards 
becomes categorized and cuts 
cleanly off from what goes on in 
the classroom. "You don't 
necessarily have to have a Ph.d. 
to have a say [here]. Students, 
therefore, ought to have a vote 
in a question concerning 
professional ethics." 

Dr. Leroy Annis had these 
words to say Tuesday before a 
gathering of the full faculty 
which was grappling with the 
issue of student representation 
on the Professional Standards 
Committee. 

The faculty spent much of 
the meeting tossing around the 
Student Senate-proposed faculty 
by-laws amendment which 
would have added two students 
to the Professional Standards 
Committee. There are seven 
professors on the committee. 

The committee has as its 
principle duty the formulation 
of policies dealing with any 
matters of professional ethics. 

Needing a two-thirds majority 
vote, the measure was defeated 
as expected, although by a 41 to 
61 margin. 

The opposing sides stood 
diametric on several key points: 
the superior competence of peer 
judgment among faculty 
members; the qualifications of 
students to evaluate professional 
standards and ethics; and the 
actual effectiveness of student 
input from the standpoint of 
being voting, though minority 
representatives. 

Some question arose as to the 
effectiveness of student 
evaluation of professional 
standards. 

"It seems to me," professed 
Dr. John Lantz, "that decisions 

present their signed, validated 
Student Body Cards proving that 
they are fee-paying members of 
the ASUPS. The card will be 
punched on each voting 
occasion. 

Write-in candidates will be 
allowed in all elections, primary 
and final. They must be 
correctly filled out with the 
candidate's name and office. 

Absentee voting may be done 
by picking up a ballot at the 
ASB Office. All absentee ballots 
should be turned in prior to 3 
p.m., October 5 for the primary. 

There are 15 candidates for 
Student Senate and four 
candidates for University 
Council. The Senate candidates 
are as follows, including short 
statements wherever possible: 

—Dee Brinkhouse, unavailable 
for comment. 

—Brian Budsberg, freshman, 
double major in business 
administration and 
communications, pre-law. "I'm 
very interested in getting 
involved in UPS and in making 
the senate more meaningful to 
the students." 

—Dave Callan, freshman. "I 
would like to instill in every 
member of the student body a 
deeper awareness of the student 
council and its functional 
process in the school. With this 
greater awareness I feel that the 
accomplishments of the student 
body as a whole are limitless." 

—M ike Evans,  freshman,  

of certain actions by faculty 
members with regard to 
professional ethics should be 
decided by one's peers." 

Lantz was in opposition to 
the proposed amendment. 

This majority opinion was 
further bolstered by the 
observation of some of the 
faculty that none of the official 
student representatives for the 
amendment were present at the 
meeting. 

Dr. John Jandali, chairman of 
the Faculty Senate, said the 
proposal had come from the 
students. But in the absence of 
student officials, the amendment 
was presented by a faculty 
member. 

Dr. Annis interjected: "I 
think I know enough about how 
things operate around here, and 
how they have operated in the 
past, that I would have guessed 
that [the proposal] didn't come 
from a faculty committee." 

In other business, the faculty 
considered  President Phibbs' 
creation of the ad hoc Advisory 
Committee on University 
Priorities, charged with the 
responsibility of defining the 
university in terms of student 
enrollment, curriculum, and 
physical growth. 

The faculty discussed 
methods by which six faculty 
members are to be appointed to 
the committee. 

Objecting to a provision 
which gives final selection power 
to the president, faculty 
members proposed to change the 
procedure to be able to choose 
their own people. 

This proposal died, preserving 
the committee blueprint which 
allows the president to select six 
professors from the 12 
nominated by the Executive 
Committee of the Faculty 
Senate. 

Announcements at the 

unavailable. 
Lyle Gelback, sophomore. 

"I would like to see better 
communication between the 
students and the ASUPS at most 
levels." 

—Kathy Hemerick, junior, 
political science major. "I'll let 
the data speak for itself: 48.46% 
of the student body are women. 
Together they paid $65,088 in 
ASB funds this year. At the 
moment there is one female 
senator and nine male senators. 
Historically speaking, there has 
already been one incident over 
'taxation without 
representation.' Let's avoid 
another one." 

Diane Jarmon, freshman, no 
comment. 

—Ken Johnson, junior, no 
comment. 

—Dave Lord, unavailable. 
—Larry 011i, junior, 

unavailable. 
—Rusty Robnett, sophomore, 

pre-law. "I am running for the 
Student Senate because I feel 
there is a basic lack of 
communication between 
students and the administra-
tion." 

—Jerry Schwartz, freshman, 
pre-law. "My idea is to bring a 
fresh, younger viewpoint into 
the senate. I've had experience 
with three years in high school 
student government, plus 
internship with local 
government." 

Eric P. Spurell, sophomore.  

meeting included Phibbs' 
approval of informal 
student-professor gatherings; his 
requests of the faculty to 
illuminate university and 
community activities, to the 
students' benefits; his remarks 
on "planned" absences by some 
professors without due cause or 
special allowances being made 
beforehand; and his hint that 
members of the Board of 
Trustees may soon be coming to 
classrooms for obervation of 
classroom activities. 

Dr. Philip Phibbs 

races 
The only incumbent candidate, 
Spurrell was unavailable for 
comment. 

Rick Steves, freshman, 
unavailable. 

Skip Strickland, junior, 
pre-law. "I'm concerned about 
how the ASB spends its 
$88,000. Since I'm going to this 
institution for four years, I think 
I should "GIVE" as well as take 
and the best way to do my part 
is to be a student senator." 

For University Council: 
Robert Finney, graduate 

student. "The only thing worse 
than power without knowledge 
is power without humor." 

—Clifford Mann, Jr., junior, 
unavailable. 

Robert Martin, sophomore, 
unavailable. 

—Dorsey McLaughlin, 
unsuccessful  candidate for 
ASUPS executive vice president 
last spring, unavailable for 
comment. 

Hearings of the Board of 
Communications will open 
Monday, Oct. 1, at 5:15 p.m. 
in room 9 of the SUB, to 
determine the fate of Cross 
Currents, the student literary 
magazine. Interested students 
wishing to speak for the 
continued existence of the 
magazine, are invited to the 
hearings. EN 
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